
          Holiday RV Park Owners Association 
                         Board of Directors Meeting 
                         April 13, 2024 
 
Board of Directors 

Charlie Weeks (2021 – 2024) – President 
Mark Schieber (2023 – 2026) – Vice President & Public Relations 
Frank Polehonki (2024 – 2027) – Secretary 
Talley Snow (2022 – 2025) – Treasurer 
Darin Batty (2022 – 2025) – Management  
Lorena Lemus (2024 – 2027) – Collections 
John Watkins (2023 – 2026) – Rules and Regulations 
Don Smith (2023 – 2026) – Maintenance 
Charles Nunes (2019 – 2025) – Park Usage 
 
Members Present – 22 
 
Meeting called to order at 9:04am by Charlie Weeks. 
 
Flag salute led by Talley Snow (Locker 279). 
 
Before we get into the meeting, I want to welcome everyone and announce our two new board members Frank Polehonki 
and Lorena Lemus. Frank will be taking over the secretary position and Lorena will be overseeing collections. 
 
President’s Address 
 
• Please silence or turn off all cell phones. 
• Members are welcome to participate during the Member’s Comments section of the agenda. 
• To maintain decorum, member comments are limited to two (2) comments per person. 
• As stated in the rules, all complaints to Park Management must be in writing and signed by the person making the 

complaint. Anonymous statements will not be taken into consideration. 
• Discussion can become emotional, but all members deserve to be treated with dignity and kindness. 
• The Board aims to answer member questions at every meeting. However, responses to specific comments or questions 

may be deferred for review and placed on next month’s agenda. 
• The Board represents the interests of 875 shareholders. While consideration is made for individual concerns, decisions 

are based on what is best for all members. 
• This is a volunteer Board. No one is paid for their time. Directors are reimbursed for out-of-pocket expenses and 

receive two (2) free days use for their RV when attending a meeting. 
• Holiday RV Park’s meetings and procedures are governed by its bylaws, CC&Rs and rules. 
 
Committee Reports 
 
Financial Report – Talley Snow 
 

          
          

Park Accounts Balance 
(2/29/24) 

Mechanics Bank–Operating  $48,817.21 
Mech. – Laundry  $31,191.16 
Mech. – Dues  
Mech. – Emergency Reserves 
Mech. – CIM Reserves 

$95,621.56 
$151,896.45 
$52,420.18 

Monthly 
Comparison 

February  
     2024 

 February 
2023 

 Difference  % Change 

Income  $118,635.61  $113,551.59   $5,084.02        4% 
Expense  $127,336.90  $77,837.81   $49,499.09       64% 
Net Income -$8,701.29  $35,713.78  -$44,415.07      -76% 



 
 

Looking at last year to today, we are currently up $285,000. Of course, the rain has not been helping us too much but 
having a lot of Diablo Canyon guys back this year has really helped us. Hopefully, we can get a break in the rain that will 
allow people to come over and enjoy the park. 
 
Collections – Lorena Lemus 
 
I just wanted to take a moment to thank everyone who took the time to vote for me and I hope I don’t let you down. I am 
here to represent all of you so I welcome any guidance and suggestions you would like to offer me. I am glad to be a part 
of the team with Aaron and the staff and appreciate everything they do when they come in each day. I would also like to 
take a moment to acknowledge the passing of Meredith Oates. She was a ball of fire and very feisty around here and we 
will deeply miss her being here. Our thoughts go out to her and her family during this challenging time. (All board 
members agreed.) 
 
Other than that, as Aaron mentioned at the Annual Meeting last month, there are a couple of shares that are past due and 
are in the process of going into foreclosure. The process should be starting this month, and I should have an update by 
next month for everyone on if we have heard back from anyone or if we need to take the next steps. There are still a 
couple of people who owe their January dues that the office is trying to collect on. It is only about a handful, but we are 
trying to collect from them before we get ready to send out the July dues. It looks like some people are missing the $.50 so 
they are just past due on that amount, and we are coming up with a plan to try and collect that either before the July dues 
or have them include it in their July payment. 
 
Comment from Liz Cuccia – We are going to be printing statements for the members who have a balance that is still due 
and sending those with the invoices for the July dues so before they pay the July dues, they can pay any outstanding 
balance or add on the $.50 they may have forgotten the first time around. We are hoping to send them out in late May 
before people start sending in their July payments. 
 
Management – Darin Batty 
 
Everything in the park has been nice and quiet. Unfortunately for us, the rain has been keeping people away from the park 
and hasn’t been helping us with keeping the park full. But Aaron and his team have been doing a wonderful job staying on 
top of everything and completing projects before we get busy. I have been a little wrapped up with personal things going 
on, but Aaron has done a wonderful job of staying connected with me via phone conversations and letting me know about 
anything that needs my attention. But everything is going well!  
 
Park Use – Charles Nunes 
 
The rain has definitely been increasing cancellations for reservations but we also seem to be getting a lot of the general 
public coming in when they can in between to help with financials. In March of 2024, our park use was 64.68% and in 
2023 it was 60.11% which gave us a 4% increase over the year. In March of 2024, our park revenue was $140,048.59 and 
in 2023 it was $109,661.81 which gave us an increase of $30,386.78 over the year. In March of 2024, guests used 158 
days of parking which generated $1,580 whereas in March of 2023 guests only used 91 days of parking which generated 
$890 which is an increase of $690 for use of parking. The staff has definitely been taking advantage of those spots that are 
not being used to rent parking and this has definitely helped to keep the funds up. Normally, around this time we do see a 
drop in occupancy and revenue, so we are keeping right in line with the average over the years.  
  

Park Accounts Balance 
(3/31/24) 

Mechanics Bank–Operating  $73,614.94 
Mech. – Laundry  $34,747.37 
Mech. – Dues  
Mech. – Emergency Reserves 
Mech. – CIM Reserves 

$101,002.30 
$151,908.52 
$52,637.76 

Monthly 
Comparison 

March  
     2024 

 March 
2023 

 Difference  % Change 

Income  $117,066.22  $93,373.71   $23,692.51       25% 
Expense  $76,682.03  $103,911.34  -$27,229.31      -26% 
Net Income  $40,384.19 -$10,537.63   $50,921.82     283% 



Correspondence / Public Relations – Mark Schieber 
 
If you look at your packet, you can see we have about 15 comments there and even though one says they wish the spaces 
were wider which we are used to seeing, pretty much the rest of the comments were pretty positive. Of course, everyone 
brags about the staff, but people seem to enjoy themselves when they come in and have mostly positive experiences. 
Other than that, I know we still have issues with the pool heaters that we are going to address later on in the meeting, and I 
hear parking has been more flexible so for the most part it seems like we are on the right track going into summer. 
 
Comment from Charlie Weeks – On that note, I took an opportunity to talk with some of the guests around the park to get 
some feedback and most of them were repeat guests who had been coming to the park for years. The most positive 
responses I received were about how we do our best to accommodate people with the sizes of their trailers. They 
understand the park is what it is, and we can only do so much but that we work hard to accommodate when we can. They 
were very positive about their experiences though and said it has only gotten better over the years.  
 
February & March 2024 Guest Survey Comments: Please refer to the attached comments at the end of this document. 
 
Park Maintenance – Don Smith 
 
The maintenance staff has been trying to stay on top of the weeds as much as they can in between rain. We talked about 
installing surge protection for the park assets a couple months back and we now have everything ordered and have just 
been waiting on it to come in. The company is telling us we should have installed in the next 30 – 60 days so we are 
looking forward to seeing that installed. Mike did give us an update on his knee and said he would be out until middle of 
August recovering from surgery and when he comes back Aaron will be putting him on light duty and making sure he 
takes it easy. Aaron has been meeting with the other maintenance employees in order to coordinate coverage because we 
are getting ready to go into our busy season and we will need to make sure we have the coverage to keep up with the 
demand with one less person. And lastly, Aaron has been working on getting some new cleaning supplies to help make 
the job more efficient for the maintenance guys and the park. 
 
Rules and Regulations – John Watkins 
 
Things are going really smooth in the park, and we have been working on a couple of things to help make business run 
smoother and help everyone enjoy the park even more. We could complain about the weeds, but we know when there is as 
much rain as we have been getting it is hard for the guys to keep up with them. I think it is imperative that we as owners 
in this park clean up our own sites and not have the staff do it for us because the staff has enough to do with keeping up 
with the sites that have people coming in and out of them. I will say the staff has been doing an amazing job staying on 
top of making this place a wonderful place to come to. I will say one thing about my visit this time and that is that when I 
pulled into my site I found dog poop on my carpet. I don’t have a problem with dogs going to the bathroom before they 
get to the dog run but what I don’t understand is why people let their dogs go to the bathroom in other sites that are 
occupied by guests or even the sites the staff have cleaned and are not occupied yet. I don’t know what we are going to do 
about it, but it is a discussion we are going to have to have, and it might come down to we are not going to allow animals 
in the park anymore if people can’t respect the rules and the property. I would just like to ask before we have to do 
something about it that people please try to control your animals and follow the rules. Please keep your animal out of the 
empty sites and away from the other sites occupied by other guests and clean up after your pet if they have done their 
business. 
 
Comment from Charlie Weeks – Let’s start with having Aaron and the office staff send out a mass text every week to 
remind people about the rules of having a pet and to respect those rules. Then if we need to make some other changes to 
the rules or address each member directly, we can start taking the next step. This is a good first step and we can see what 
happens from here.  
 
Comment from Aaron Cartwright – That is a great suggestion, and we can see what happens. 
 



Manager’s Report – Aaron Cartwright 
 
Last meeting was our Annual meeting and dinner and everyone had a really great time so we look forward to hosting the 
next one and continuing to do so year after year. Of course, I would like to welcome Frank to the board and Lorena back 
to the board. We love to have you a part of the team and look forward to collaborating with you. Other than that, I have a 
fairly big stack of comment cards from the suggestion boxes but in the fairness of time I will withhold those. Mostly they 
are positive and a few suggestions about pool furniture and the sails for the Magnolia Center which are all things currently 
in the works and coming but is just taking a little bit of time. 
 
Reportable Actions – Frank Polehonki 
 
I also wanted to take a moment to thank the people who took the time to vote for me and support me. I appreciate the 
opportunity to be a part of this and try to help improve the park for everyone. I also want to congratulate Lorena and 
Charlie for securing their position on the board. Other than that, I don’t have any reportable actions at this meeting, but I 
am looking forward to being a part of this team and making a difference.  
 
Old Business 
 
1. Monthly 7-Day Occupancy Requirement – Revision – Aaron Cartwright 
 
At the February meeting, we started entertaining an idea for the monthly tenants and revising the requirement for them to 
check in 7-days per quarter to make it a little bit more reasonable. We have had this requirement for years now and maybe 
there is a better approach to make us happy as a business but also help out the tenants because it can be a bit of a chore. 
We had a healthy discussion last meeting with the board members, the members who attended and myself and at the end 
of it a suggestion was made by Don that rather than a tenant being here for 7 days a quarter we require a tenant to be here 
14 days within their 6-month agreement. So, we are not changing the number of days they are required to be here but 
instead allowing for a longer stretch of time for them to meet the requirement as well as removing any exceptions to be 
given for missing the 14-day requirement. This gives a lot of flexibility with people making it over to occupy the spot but 
also allows us to enforce the rules by not allowing any exceptions to the requirement put into place. 
 
Comment from Mark Schieber – I believe it is a good idea because fundamentally we aren’t changing the requirement but 
instead we are allowing for flexibility with completing the requirement instead of people trying to cram it all together at 
the end of the 90 days. As a board, we often will get letters stating people are medically incapable of fulfilling their 
obligations and this allows for us to give the flexibility while still being realistic about if you are unable to comply with it 
within the 6-month period then it is time to shake hands and part ways. 
 
Reply from Aaron Cartwright – We will send out a letter and make phone calls to the current monthlies because this is 
difficult to explain just in a letter. We will go ahead and make the changes to the following contract coming up and make 
this effective for the July contract. I think this will be a positive step for everyone and we will see where it goes! 
 
2. Pool Furniture Replacement – Aaron Cartwright 
 
The board allowed me to purchase a newer set of pool furniture for the deck area back in February and we were going to 
try it out to see how it worked out. We purchased a set of Adirondack chairs, a table that connects in the center of the 
chairs to keep it together, an umbrella with a weighted stand and a pair of ottomans. I have received a lot of positive 
feedback from everyone so I would like to purchase the remaining 3 sets to put around the rest of the deck area. This 
would allow us to remove the rest of the pieces that were originally purchased and are now falling apart. The quote also 
includes a deck box to hold toys and miscellaneous items as well. If we added the 3 new sets, it would make more 
arranged seating where people would not be moving the furniture around as much but would still allow for a couple of 
pieces to be moved as necessary giving the pool area a more organized look. The total amount needed would be $5,574.76 
in order to purchase the 3 new sets and the deck box so round it up to $6,000 for shipping and taxes if needed. 
 



New Business 
 
1. Pool Heaters & Pumps Replacement – Aaron Cartwright 
 
We recently had to replace the spa heater because unfortunately we agreed and purchased the incorrect heater, so we were 
able to correct that mistake and install the proper equipment. Now, the pool heaters have not been working properly and 
have not been able to run. After having the pool guy come out, he notated a couple of parts that needed to be replaced. He 
suggested we replace the heaters with new ones because the heat exchanger alone would be 2/3rds the price of a brand-new 
unit and that would not be the only part needed. In addition, the pumps we currently have also need to be replaced because 
they are run-down and old. The total replacement cost for both sets of heaters and pumps with warranties on all units 
would be $19,180. The pumps would receive a 3-year warranty and the heaters would have a 1-year warranty. I would say 
we don’t have much of a choice but to replace all units at this time since we are going into our busy season, and it is a 
selling point for our park. We have money currently sitting in the laundry account that we could put towards the cost, and 
it would still leave enough funds in case we ran into an emergency with the washers and dryers. 
 
2. Robotic Pool & Spa Vacuum – Aaron Cartwright 
 
Our standard pool vacuum is tied to our current pool equipment and so normally when our staff needs to clean sediment 
and other stuff they can’t get with the net, they use the vacuum and long hose for 1 to 1 ½ hours to complete the process. I 
didn’t know machines existed for the larger pools until the guys asked me to replace the head to the current vacuum and 
all of the companies were marketing robotic pool vacuums. They had different types of machines that go all along the 
bottom of your pools or like this one which is like a 4-wheel drive robot, It learns your pool like a Roomba or smart robot 
for cleaning. It will vacuum the bottom of the pool, go along the sides of the pool, and it will go up the steps. It will also 
let you choose which area you would like to do, or you can do the entire pool as well. In my mind, there are two key 
benefits for this other than just convenience which is employees’ time. The 90 minutes it would take them to clean the 
pool manually now turns into time to finish any number of things they need to do in the morning as well as it allows for 
them to complete cleaning the pool when it is really busy, and they may not have the time. We will need to run this daily 
in the morning because the equipment cannot be left in the pool overnight. The other benefit is rather than sucking all of 
the sand and debris from the pool into the filtration systems, this equipment empties all of things into a basket connected 
to the equipment and so when they are finished cleaning, they can just pull out the basket and dump it into the trash. The 
prices can vary based on where we purchase it from so I can shop around if I need to. 
 
Comment from Nancy Houck (Locker 497) – How long would it take to clean the pool? 
 
Reply from Aaron Cartwright – It depends on which option you select. The initial cycle to learn your pool takes about 3 
hours to complete. But once it has learned the pool, cleaning the bottom of the pool would take about an hour and then 
doing the sides and the bottom would take about 2 hours. 
 
Comment from Mark Schieber – Since it’s robotic, couldn’t we just run it at night? And if we are going to be purchasing 
this kind of upgraded equipment and will need parts for years to come, we should purchase it from a company we can 
have long-term support from rather than saving a couple hundred dollars. 
 
Reply from Aaron Cartwright – That is an option but we aren’t able to leave the equipment in the pool overnight so it is 
better for us to do it in the morning when the first employee arrives so it can finish prior to the pool opening. 
 
Comment from Talley Snow – Are we able to get a warranty on this that is more than the manufacturer’s warranty? 
 
Reply from Aaron Cartwright – It may be something that Leslie’s offers and I can definitely look into that once I go 
through the process of purchasing the equipment. 
 
Comment from Frank Polehonki – So, is the idea that if we purchase this the maintenance guys will then organize around 
the pool area while this is cleaning? 



Reply from Aaron Cartwright – Yes, it will allow them more time to work on other items that need attention. They don’t 
have to rush through dosing the pool and cleaning everything up because it will give them that extra little bit of time.  
 
3. Automatic Flush Valves for Restrooms – Aaron Cartwright 
 
One of the staff’s biggest issues as well as one of mine is every time we walk into the restrooms, some wonderful camper 
has not flushed the toilets behind them after using it. So, something I felt should have already been installed when the 
restrooms were redone was auto-flush valves in all the restrooms. I feel people expect them to be in public restrooms and 
they aren’t horribly expensive either. The nice thing with the ones I looked at is there is still a button you can press in 
order to flush them. This one also gives a beep when the batteries are running low even though the batteries are supposed 
to last about 3 years. The main restrooms would need these installed and that is about 7 toilets so it would be at a cost of 
$1,160.32. These will also flush automatically once every 24 hours in case there was weird timing when someone used it, 
and no one came in behind it so it will take care of itself. The staff can also install these themselves and we don’t have to 
turn off the water or anything in order to install them.  
 
4. Credit Card Processing Vendors – Proposal – Aaron Cartwright 
 
There was a credit card processing company called Secure that approached me last year to help lower credit card 
processing fees. I didn’t like them at first because they told me the board would be stupid not to collaborate with them and 
it rubbed me the wrong way. One thing has changed since last year and that is we charge our guests processing fees 
because we do not want to take care of those as a business. The new sales representative sent over a proposal which has 
expired but is willing to send over a new one if the board would like to entertain working with a new company to lower 
our fees. If our cost were lower to 1 – 2% we could then lower what we charge our customers as well. 
 
Comment from Charlie Weeks – It is absolutely something we should look into and research. It can’t hurt to try and see 
what they have to offer. 
 
Comment from Mark Schieber – Does this company have the capability to allow our members to login and pay the dues 
online instead of having to call into the office and pay over the phone? It might reduce the processing time in the office to 
free up you guys for doing other projects. Or is our website set up with Word Press where we could have the ability to 
login on the website and add a button they can push in order to pay and it will direct deposit into our checking account? 
Is that something we can ask Mountaineer IT or whoever runs our website? 
 
Reply from Aaron Cartwright – RMS is just used to book reservations and is not set up for processing payments directly 
online. I can reach out to the website developers to see if we could add something to the website and research how that 
would work with RMS and Liz getting payments posted to correct accounts. It may not eliminate work in the office, but it 
may be a convenience for members to pay online and then we post payments as needed. It is definitely something to look 
into. I will reach out to this guy and see if he can get an updated proposal to present to you guys at the next meeting. 
 
Comment from Nancy Houck (Locker 497) – I actually have a family member that has a credit card processing business, 
and he is very successful with his business. I was wondering if I could give Aaron his contact information and if he could 
speak with Aaron a little bit more about rates to see if he could help us out. There might be information he could relay to 
Aaron to help decide with other companies and not necessarily his business. There might be information we are not even 
aware of, and he could educate Aaron on it a little bit more so he could bring that information to the board. 
 
Reply from Charlie Weeks – That is a great idea. Aaron if you could get with Nancy and get his information to see if he 
could help in any way even if just to educate us on the process and give information to us. 
 
Reply from Aaron Cartwright – Sure, that would be a great idea. I have other businesses who have approached us trying 
to help us with it as well and once I tell them we work with RMS they inform me they don’t work with RMS and are unable 
to help us so I am willing to see who else out there can help us! 
 



5. Uninterrupted Power Supplies for Office Workstations & Equipment – Aaron Cartwright 
 
I have a quote from Mountaineer IT to replace the uninterrupted power supplies at each one of our work stations and 
server. Currently, if we have any type of power outage or failure, it tries to keep everything running for a duration of time 
depending on the load. They are fairly important to have especially with all this stormy weather we have been having. 
But, if the power were to go out it does keep us afloat to at least be able to print out lists and send out messages to all the 
guests letting them know we are having a power outage, and we will reach out when it is restored. The ones we currently 
have are not new and I know we have had them for at least the 10 years I have been here. Mountaineer IT quoted us 
$3,719 to replace the ones specifically for the server and our work stations. 
 
Comment from Charlie Weeks – I believe they suggest you replace those batteries after 3 years, maybe as late as 5 years. 
I think just for the security it makes sense we should go ahead and replace them. 
 
Comment from Mark Schieber – I guess my question for that is if we have the power backup supplies like that and the 
power goes out then the internet is going to go out regardless of these power supplies. We are cloud based so you won’t 
be able to do any work if the power goes out, so I am not exactly sure this is a solution. 
 
Reply from Aaron Cartwright – We have been successful using our hotspots when the power goes out. Jennifer can go on 
her laptop, and I can go on my laptop to minimally assist if needed but if we had these then we would be able to at least 
use the hotspots to finish what we need to on our workstations and reach out to people about the power outage. I do see 
the benefit in that even if it is only 30 – 45 minutes. 
 
Comment from Don Smith – The big thing for me is not the units running for an extended period of time but instead that 
they have surge protection so it will protect the units from having any damage done to them should there be a power 
surge or outage. The power surge equipment we are installing will protect the park assets throughout the park but will not 
necessarily protect the office equipment should something happen to the transformer connected to the office. It is a good 
investment to protect the office equipment. 
 
6. Scope of the Board – Mark Schieber 
 
The board and the office will sometimes get questions where we are tasked to solve things that are not within our scope of 
authority to be involved in. For this reason, I just wanted to point out that if anyone wants to know what the board is 
supposed to be involved in then we have our CC&Rs and Bylaws that we follow in order to make decisions to run the 
business and regulate the business. But outside of those documents, we are not responsible for personal disputes, or 
anything not regulated to the business of the park. Please don’t engage or encourage us to be involved. Those types of 
issues should be resolved by the parties involved and I have always said this board should not have any more or less 
authority than it is supposed to have based on our governing documents. So once again unless it is specifically listed in 
our governing documents, I ask that you follow the rules and work it out between yourselves. 
 
7. Camera/Monitor for Pool & Clubhouse – Talley Snow 
 
We have a camera set up in the corner of the clubhouse closest to the sliding glass doors entering the pool and then there 
is nothing in the pool area that can keep an eye on the guests. If children are unattended, rules are being broken or an 
incident is occurring in the pool area than no one is aware of it. The camera in the clubhouse doesn’t cover the entire room 
and there are areas in the kitchen area which are hidden. I was thinking we might look into installing a couple of cameras 
inside of the clubhouse as well as on the outside so we can get a better scope of the area and resolve issues in a quicker 
manner. 
 
Comment from Mark Schieber – I think it is a great idea because then if an incident is happening we are able to address it 
right away. I have also heard of items missing so it allows us to keep an eye on that as well and hopefully address those 
issues quickly. It protects our public spaces, and it protects the park as well. 
 



Comment from Aaron Cartwright – So, just to make sure we are asking for more cameras than the ones already installed 
in and around the building? 
 
Reply from Talley Snow – Yes, that is correct. I am unsure of what cameras point outside but specifically we need one 
more in the kitchen area that can see the sink area. So, maybe we don’t need any more on the outside of the building but 
definitely one on the inside of the building. 
 
Reply from Aaron Cartwright – I would argue we do not need more cameras outside because I have one that is at the top 
of the stairs that points down, two on the back of the building that point down and out, one on the side of the building that 
points by the trash cans and 400s and then three on the front of the building that point towards the laundry, magnolia 
center, and pool area. I would say one for inside the clubhouse could help see the sink area. Our server would be able to 
add more cameras to it. I will definitely reach out to IT to see what we can do to install a new one and how much it would 
cost.  
 
8. Chairlift for Clubhouse – Don Smith 
 
We are looking into a chairlift for outside in order for people to have access to the upstairs portion of the clubhouse. The 
lift would go on the side where the stairs are located and would go up to the top of the stairs which would allow people to 
enter the building. We would need to re-do some of the concrete out here which needs to be done anyway in order to be 
ADA compliant. There is also some other engineering aspects that would need to be addressed but once installed it could 
be covered when not in use and uncovered when in use. It is going to allow all members to be able to use the upstairs and 
it is cheaper than installing an elevator. 
 
Comment from Charlie Weeks – Let’s start a committee on that with Don, Talley and Mark and have them do some 
research to present at the next meeting. 
 
Comment from Darin Batty – Can we also look at an actual chairlift too? It may cost more money because of the 
alterations to the stairs but would be an option worth seeing. 
 
Reply from Don Smith – We are talking about an actual chair lift that someone who is in a wheelchair can get on and ride 
it up to the top where they would then unload onto a platform versus having to transfer into a chair that is connected to 
the stairs. 
 
Reply from Mark Schieber – We are not required by law to have a wheelchair lift so this would be all luxury money if we 
are going to do it. I think we need to do some more research and find some different options before we spend any money 
and make any decisions. 
 
Reply from Don Smith – I totally disagree. We may not be required by law because we are a private entity, but I believe 
the board had a fiduciary obligation to put something in place to replace what was there, and they chose not to and now 
we have a lot of our members not able to enjoy everything they have had to pay for. 
 
Reply from Mark Schieber – I agree with Don there were some things done that were not approved by the whole board 
and I get that. But the reality is we don’t have a fiduciary obligation to install one but instead maybe a moral obligation. 
So, we need to do more research and make it make sense before we start spending money on anything. There are a lot of 
items that are not ADA in this park, and I think they have more precedence than access to the upstairs of the clubhouse. 
 
Reply from Charlie Weeks – That’s what we are going to do. We are going to have a committee look at it and put together 
some numbers and some ideas and then we will have them present to see what we can or can’t do. 
 
Member’s Comments 
 
Brenda Critzer (Locker 166) – Traditionally we have a Memorial Day BBQ and we had planned some festivities for 
Saturday the 25th and we wanted to keep it at $5 for anyone who wanted to partake. We started to go grocery shopping 
and realized we wouldn’t be able to keep the cost that low and make it easy and affordable. I was hoping the board would 



be able to add something to the BBQ and donate some money towards the meat purchase or even just make a cash 
donation. We are going to be serving hamburger, hotdogs, macaroni salad, chips, water, and $2 root beer floats.  
 
Reply from Charles Nunes – So would like $100 - $150 cover the cost of the meat and go towards the purchase of some 
other items as well? 
 
Reply from Brenda Critzer (Locker 166) – Yeah that would be wonderful. Thank you! Also, I need some clarity on Prop 
13, which talks about raising the taxes for land and fees we receive on that, which is already pretty healthy for our park. 
Has anyone read up on what they are trying to do? Because I was told the other night it would be a 60% raise which is 
very scary. 
 
Reply from Darin Batty – From what I understand is they have tried to make a run at Prop 13 and the courts have always 
turned it down. This doesn’t mean they will always lose but just recently the courts have always withheld it and said they 
are unable to do it. They are now trying to figure out a different work around like they have done with the college loans 
and other items that haven’t passed. 
 
Reply from Brenda Critzer – Yes, and that is what is being addressed is a new work around. I can get the information and 
maybe Aaron and I can attend the meeting to see if there is any validity to it. 
 
Board Member’s Comments 
 
Charlie Weeks – I would like to make a comment about the new curtains that are now hanging in the clubhouse. I wanted 
to say thank you to Jodi for her hard work putting them together and getting them hung up. I was able to come in here 
after they had been hung and it was dark in here, so they are really going to do their job in the summer! So, thank you 
again so much! 
 
John Watkins – I would like to suggest having Don and Charles get together to see what it is going to cost to replace the 
roads. I have noticed the roads are quickly deteriorating and we need to get a plan together by next meeting on what we 
are going to do moving forward. Also, I would like to ask Liz how we are looking for Q2 as far as our revenue goes. Are 
we looking good as far as staying on track with our budget? 
 
Reply from Liz Cuccia – I can say even with how slow it has been with the rain we are still seeing an increase as far as 
revenue because of the increase in off the street guests coming in. We are seeing that revenue increase, so I don’t see any 
reason we won’t be competitive with last year and even an increase in revenue. 
 
 Comment from John Watkins – Are we concerned about the insurance because it is going up and we are starting to see 
insurances not covering places? 
 
Reply from Charlie Weeks – I think that isn’t something we need to worry about right now but we are keeping an eye on it. 
 
 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at  

Respectfully Submitted, 

Frank Polehonki 
Board of Directors – Secretary 

Cc 

Jennifer Del Monte 
Senior Reservation Agent 



Guest Survey Comments from February & March 2024 
 
• Kim with Maintenance and Jennifer in the front office went above and beyond for us. My wife and I came over from 

the valley and I left our trailer keys at home. We tried to make access but couldn’t. I found Kim and asked him if there 
was any way possible he could get into our trailer? He said no but let him call someone that might know if there were 
extra keys that my parents left in the office. Jennifer came down and found our keys after hours. They were both very 
polite and professional. I thank them both for going above and beyond for us. James Ramsey 

• Thank you for a great time and being kid friendly. 
• Wish spaces were wider, it’s always a tight fit. 
• Was a great stay. Very friendly staff. 
• If you could thank Jennifer, Luke, Kim, and Aaron for making out stay paradise as always. Mike, Brandon, and 

Kolleen. 
• Always a pleasure visiting from Canada. You guys make us feel so welcome and we can’t wait to get there again! 
• Always enjoy staying at Holiday RV.  
• My stay was good other than the fact the ground is not prepared for rain. Love my home away from home. 
• Park looks great, and office staff is awesome compared to other RV parks.  
• Better Wi-Fi and hours of spa, stay open longer. Overall thank you very much. We come here often, see you in 

August. 
• We love being members and staying here at Holiday RV Park. The office staff are always friendly, helpful, and 

professional. The maintenance staff are also awesome and very helpful, friendly and professional.  
• It was great to spend some time at the Park, look forward to our next visit! Staff were great as always! 
• Very clean and well-kept park and staff is very friendly and helpful.  
• Love the park!! 
 
 
All Motions 
   
Frank Polehonki made a motion to approve the minutes of the February meeting, seconded by Darin Batty. 
 
Roll Call: Darin Batty, Lorena Lemus, Charles Nunes, Frank Polehonki, Mark Schieber, Don Smith, Talley Snow, 
John Watkins, and Charlie Weeks. Frank Polehonki and Lorena Lemus abstained from approving as they were 
not on the Board for February meeting. 
 
Frank Polehonki made a motion to approve the minutes of the March meeting, seconded by Darin Batty. 
 
Roll Call: Darin Batty, Lorena Lemus, Charles Nunes, Frank Polehonki, Mark Schieber, Don Smith, Talley Snow, 
John Watkins, and Charlie Weeks. Frank Polehonki and Lorena Lemus abstained from approving as they were 
not on the Board for March meeting. 
 
Talley Snow made a motion to accept the February 2024 financials and pay the bills, seconded by Darin Batty. 
 
Roll Call: Darin Batty, Lorena Lemus, Charles Nunes, Frank Polehonki, Mark Schieber, Don Smith, Talley Snow, 
John Watkins, and Charlie Weeks.  
 
Talley Snow made a motion to accept the March 2024 financials and pay the bills, seconded by Darin Batty. 
 
Roll Call: Darin Batty, Lorena Lemus, Charles Nunes, Frank Polehonki, Mark Schieber, Don Smith, Talley Snow, 
John Watkins, and Charlie Weeks.  
 
Mark made a motion to revise the 7-day requirement per quarter for the monthlies to 14-days per 6-month 
contract with no exceptions, seconded by Don Smith. 
 
Roll Call: Darin Batty, Lorena Lemus, Charles Nunes, Frank Polehonki, Mark Schieber, Don Smith, Talley Snow, 
John Watkins, and Charlie Weeks.  



Don Smith made a motion to purchase $6000 of pool furniture, seconded by Mark Schieber. 
 
Roll Call: Darin Batty, Lorena Lemus, Charles Nunes, Frank Polehonki, Mark Schieber, Don Smith, Talley Snow, 
John Watkins, and Charlie Weeks.  
 
Don Smith made a motion to purchase pool heaters and pumps for $20,000 to be paid from Laundry account, 
seconded by Talley Snow. 
 
Roll Call: Darin Batty, Lorena Lemus, Charles Nunes, Frank Polehonki, Mark Schieber, Don Smith, Talley Snow, 
John Watkins, and Charlie Weeks.  
 
Mark Schieber made a motion to purchase Robotic Pool Cleaner for $2000, seconded by Talley Snow. 
 
Roll Call: Darin Batty, Lorena Lemus, Charles Nunes, Frank Polehonki, Mark Schieber, Don Smith, Talley Snow, 
John Watkins, and Charlie Weeks.  
 
Don Smith made a motion to approve $1200 to purchase auto flush valves for the restrooms, seconded by Mark 
Schieber. 
 
Roll Call: Darin Batty, Lorena Lemus, Charles Nunes, Frank Polehonki, Mark Schieber, Don Smith, Talley Snow, 
John Watkins, and Charlie Weeks.  
 
Don Smith made a motion to approve $4000 for Mountaineer IT to purchase and install battery backup systems 
for office, seconded by Talley Snow. 
 
Roll Call: Darin Batty, Lorena Lemus, Charles Nunes, Frank Polehonki, Mark Schieber, Don Smith, Talley Snow, 
John Watkins, and Charlie Weeks. Mark Schieber voted no on this motion. 
 
Charles Nunes made a motion to donate $250 to Social Club for Memorial Day weekend events, seconded by Don 
Smith. 
 
Roll Call: Darin Batty, Lorena Lemus, Charles Nunes, Frank Polehonki, Mark Schieber, Don Smith, Talley Snow, 
John Watkins, and Charlie Weeks.  
 
Mark Schieber made a motion to adjourn to executive session, seconded by Darin Batty. 
 
Roll Call: Darin Batty, Lorena Lemus, Charles Nunes, Frank Polehonki, Mark Schieber, Don Smith, Talley Snow, 
John Watkins, and Charlie Weeks.  
 


